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REPORT TO COUNTY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  Jennifer Ford, Director of Financial 
Services/Treasurer 
                       
DATE:  August 1, 2023 
 
SUBJECT:  1st Quarter Operating Financial Report 
 

RECOMMENDATIONS:  

THAT the report dated August 1, 2023 titled “1st Quarter Operating Financial Report” 
from the Director of Financial Services/Treasurer be received and filed for Council 
information. 
 
INTRODUCTION: 

The 1st Quarter Operating Financial summary report provides a snapshot of 
departmental performance for the months of January through March of 2023 for 
Council’s information. 
  
BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION:  

After analysis of individual County departments, $304,096 has been identified as 
operating surplus at the end of March.  The following summary outlines the performance 
by department. 
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FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 

 
Staff have provided the following explanations related to departments experiencing 
performance variances within $25,000 from expected based on the summary above.  
 
The Economic Development/Tourism department also includes Planning and Land 
Division.  The positive performance of $32,768 in this department is related to the 
unfilled Planner vacancy.  In Corporate Activities, the $63,172 in surplus is related to 
interest income rate fluctuations being higher to budget than expected.   
 
The majority of the surplus results from within the County’s three Long Term Care 
facilities in the amount of $191,883:  Bobier Villa has a surplus of $32,430, Elgin Manor 
has a surplus of $82,655, and Terrace Lodge has a surplus of $76,798.   The General 
and Admin Department for each facility shows positive performance related to 
2022/2023 Covid Funding.  This surplus is reconciled and is not subject to Ministry claw 
back.   These surplus funds serve as an offset to negative wage performance 
experienced in other areas of the Homes.   Below is a further detailed summary 
outlining the individual department performance within the Homes envelope: 

Budget YTD Actual YTD Perf YTD 
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ALIGNMENT WITH STRATEGIC PRIORITIES:  

Serving Elgin 
 

Growing Elgin Investing in Elgin 

☒ Ensuring alignment 

of current programs and 
services with 
community need. 
 

☒ Exploring different 

ways of addressing 
community need. 
 

☒ Engaging with our 

community and other 
stakeholders. 
 

☒ Planning for and 

facilitating commercial, 
industrial, residential, 
and agricultural growth. 
 

☐ Fostering a healthy 

environment. 
 

☐ Enhancing quality of 

place. 

☒ Ensuring we have the 

necessary tools, 
resources, and 
infrastructure to deliver 
programs and services 
now and in the future. 
 

☒ Delivering mandated 

programs and services 
efficiently and 
effectively. 
 
 

Additional Comments:  
 
LOCAL MUNICIPAL PARTNER IMPACT: 

None 
 
COMMUNICATION REQUIREMENTS: 

None 
 
CONCLUSION: 

 
The 1st Quarter Operating surplus presented is expected to remain unchanged as we 
move forward into the 2023 fiscal year.   
 
All of which is Respectfully Submitted   Approved for Submission 
 
 
Jennifer Ford,     Don Shropshire,     
Director of Financial Services/Treasurer  Chief Administrative Officer 
 
 


